昆山市 2024-2025 学年第一学期五年级英语 期中考试模拟试题

| 单项选择。 | | |
|--------------------------------------|--------------------------------|----------------------|
| 1. There a boy and two gir | els in the playground. (| |
| A is | B. have | C. are |
| 2 beautiful dresses! (|) | |
| A. What a | B. How | C. What |
| 3. My father and mother g | ood at () | |
| A. is; climbing | B. are; climb | C. are; climbing |
| 4. There are floors in the b | ouilding. Our classroom is on | floor. () |
| A. four; second | B. three; the first | C. fourth; the third |
| 5. —What does Tim? (|) | |
| —He a duck. | | |
| A. has; has | B. has; have | C. have; has |
| 6. — your mother like mak | ing salad? () | |
| —Yes, she | | |
| A. Does; likes | B. Is; isn't | C. Does; does |
| 7. My brother can't play p | iano, but he can play table to | ennis. () |
| A. the; a | B. the; / | C. /; the |
| 8. It's time football. (|) | |
| A. to | B. for play | C. to play |
| 9. Tim likes baseball. He c | ean it well. () | |
| A. playing; playing | B. playing; play | C. playing; plays |
| 10. In, people can see bald | l eagles. () | |
| A. the UK | B. Canada | C. the USA |
| 将所给句子的序号填在下面的横线 | 上,使对话完整、通顺。每个句子! | 只能用一次。其中有一项为多余项 |
| A: Do you have an animal friend, Jin | n? | |
| B: Yes, I have two11 | | |
| | | |

| A: I have a parrot. Its name is Jimr | ny. | |
|--------------------------------------|------------------------|--|
| B:12 | | |
| A: It's yellow and green. It has no | arms. It has two wing | s and two short legs. |
| B: <u>13</u> | | |
| A: Yes. It can talk and fly14 | "How are you?" | |
| B:15 | | |
| A. Does it have a big tail? | | |
| B. One is a dog and the other is a r | abbit. | |
| C. It's funny. | | |
| D. What colour is it? | | |
| E. What about you? | | |
| F. Listen to it! | | |
| 根据短文内容, 联系上下文, 选 | 出一个最佳答案。 | |
| There16 a park17 | our school. We c | can see18 trees and flowers there. We can see a hill |
| behind the park19 Near th | ne hill we so so | ee a river21 are some boats on it. It is Sunday |
| today. There22 many child | lren in the park. Some | e are dancing and singing. Some are playing. Who's under |
| the tree? Oh! They're Lily and Luc | ey. They like23 | _ books. They often go to the park and read books. |
| 16. A. am | B. is | C. are |
| 17. A. on | B. with | C. beside |
| 18. A. a | B. many | C. any |
| 19. A. too | B. either | C. to |
| 20. A. can | B. do | C. are |
| 21. A. Have | B. There | C. They |
| 22. A. is | B. are | C. am |
| 23. A. reading | B. read | C. are read |
| 阅读短文,判断正(T)误(F)。 | | |
| 10: 1: 1 | T. 2 | ' NG ' TO 1' 1 11 A 1'O 1 1 COLT |

I have a good friend in my home. It's a cat. Its name is Mimi. It's white and yellow. And it's very beautiful. I play with it after school. It often plays with a wool ball. My friends, Mary and Alice come to see it, but it is always behind the sofa or in a box. When my parents (文母) and I sit on the sofa, it stays with us. In the evening, I must study at my desk, but it is on the desk too. At that time, I put it on the floor.

| 24. Mimi is my good friend. (|) | |
|---|--|---|
| 25. Mimi is a name of a cat. |) | |
| 26. I often play with a wool ball after | school. () | |
| 27. My friends, Mary and Alice come | e to see my dog. (| |
| 28. I don't play with the cat in the ev | ening and I put it on the floor. |) |
| 阅读理解。 | | |
| There is a frog. He lives in a we | ll (井) and he never goes out of the we | ll. He thinks the sky is as big as the |
| mouth of the well. One day a crow co | omes to the well. He sees the frog and s | says, "Frog, let's have a talk." Then the |
| frog asks, "Where are you from?" "I | fly from the sky," the crow says. The fr | rog feels surprised and says, "The sky |
| is only as big as the mouth of the wel | l. How can you fly from the sky?" | |
| The crow says, "The sky is very | big. You always stay in the well, so yo | ou don't know the world is big." |
| The frog says, "I don't believe." | But the crow says, "You can come out | and have a look by yourself." |
| So the frog comes out from the | well. He is very surprised. How big the | world is! |
| 29. The frog lives in (|) | |
| A. a garden | B. a pond | C. a well |
| 30. The frog thinks the sky is | () | |
| A. very big | B. very small | C. very high |
| 31. The crow from a well. | () | |
| A. is | B. isn't | C. doesn't |
| 32. The frog is very surprised when h | e comes out from the well, because | () |
| A. he doesn't know the world is so bi | g. | B. he doesn't know he can jump high. |
| | C. he doesn't know the sky is blue. | |
| 33. The best title (题目) of the story i | s "". () | |
| A. The Frog and the Crow | B. The Frog | C. The Frog in the Well |
| 根据短文内容,选择正确答案,并 | 回答问题。(要求回答完整) | |
| Hello, I'm Sue. I'm twelve year | s old. I have a good friend. Her name's | Alice. She's from London. She speaks |
| | | |

Hello, I'm Sue. I'm twelve years old. I have a good friend. Her name's Alice. She's from London. She speaks English. We are at the same age (年龄). And we're in the same school near my home. We often do our homework together after school. After that, we like listening to music and reading storybooks. Alice likes PE. She likes playing basketball. But I don't. I like playing the piano in the evening.

| 34. Alice is years ol | d. () | | |
|---------------------------------------|----------------------------------|-----------|--|
| A 11 | B. 12 | C. 13 | |
| 35. Alice is from (|) | | |
| A. the US | B. Australia | C. the UK | |
| 36. Do Su and Alice often do | their homework together after so | chool? | |
| 37. What subjects does Alice | like? | | |
| 38. What does Sue like doing | g in the evening? | | |
| ————————————————————————————————————— | | | |
| 39. My sister (not have | e) any milk. | | |
| 40. Let's (play) footb | all together. | | |
| 41. There (be) any t | ea in the cup. | | |
| 42. The art room is on | (two) floor. | | |
| 根据首字母及中文提示填空 | <u>.</u> | | |
| 43. I like s songs under | the tree. | | |
| 44. This box is too h C | Can you help me carry it? | | |
| 45. The big tree is in f | of our school. | | |
| 46. —Do you have any h | , Mary? | | |
| —Yes. I like reading. | | | |
| 按要求改写句子。 | | | |
| 47. My brother has a rabbit. (| 改为一般疑问句) | | |
| your brother a r | rabbit? | | |
| 48. There are some footballs | under the bed. (对划线部分提问 | | |
| the bed? | | | |
| 根据中文完成句子。 | | | |
| 49(没有任何果汁 |) in the glass. | | |
| 50. Look at the fish. It has | (没有手臂和腿). | | |
| 51. My mother(喜欢 | 次看电影) and listening to music | | |

| 52. Look, the robot has (1 | 2 根手指和两只脚). | |
|--------------------------------------|------------------------------|--|
| 53 Liu Tao is(不擅长弹 | 钢琴). | |
| 书面表达。 | | |
| 54. 以"Hobbies"为题写一篇小短 | 五文,介绍你自己和你的 原 | 朋友的业余爱好。 |
| 要求: 1. 条理清晰, 意思连贯, | 语句通顺。 2. 标点正确 | 角,书写清晰规范。 3. 不少于 8 句话。 |
| | Hobbies | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| 附加题(20分) | | |
| 阅读短文,选择正确的信息。 | | |
| Animals are our friends. My fa | mily and I all like animals | s. My father likes birds. He has two birds. Every |
| morning he has a walk with his bird | ls. My mother likes cats. Sl | he has a black cat. My sister likes dogs. She has |
| white dog. It has big eyes and a big | mouth. It's small and cute | . I have a rabbit. It has long ears and a short tail |
| usually play with it after dinner. | | |
| 55. How many birds does my father | have?() | |
| A. Only one. | B. Four. | C. Two. |
| 56. What does my mother have? (|) | |
| A. She has two birds. | B. She has a cat. | C. She has a dog. |
| 57. How many people in my family | ?() | |
| A. Three. | B. Four. | C. Five. |

A. After dinner. B. Before dinner. C. After school.

B. It's white.

58. What colour is the cat? (

59. When do I play with the rabbit? (

A. It's black.

C. It's yellow.

友果培优 yogor.cn yogor.cn 与优秀为友

根据所给信息,选择正确的答案。

阅读短文,选择正确答案。

Today is the Open Day of Sunshine School. There are many activities. Parents can visit the rooms and know more about the school life of their children.

| Welcome to our school | | | | | | |
|-----------------------|--|--------------|--|--|--|--|
| When | What | Where | | | | |
| 8:30 a.m | See the students' pictures | Art room | | | | |
| 9:00 a.m | Watch the students doing sports | Playground | | | | |
| 9:30 a.m | Have a parents' meeting | School hall | | | | |
| 10:30 a.m | Watch two lessons (Chinese &. English) | Classroom | | | | |
| 2:00 p.m | Have a free talk (about two hours) | Meeting room | | | | |

| 60. Linda's mum can go to | the to see pictures | . (| |
|------------------------------|-------------------------------|-------------------------|-----------------------|
| A playground | B. school hall | C. art room | D. classroom |
| 61. How long can parents v | watch the students doing spor | ts in the playground? (|) |
| A. An hour. | B. 45 minutes. | C. 40 minutes. | D. Half an hour. |
| 62. When does the free talk | x end (结束)?() | | |
| A. At 3:00 p.m. | B. At 3:30 p.m. | C. At 4:00 p.m. | D. At 4:30 p.m. |
| 63. Fred's father is busy in | the morning, so he can take I | part in (参加) (|) |
| A. four activities | B. two activities | C. only one activity | D. all the activities |
| 64. There are no students in | n the on the Open l | Day. (| |
| A. school hall | B. classroom | C. playground | D. meeting room |

参考答案

| | > 4 11/14 | | |
|-------------------------|--|-------------------------------|---------|
| 单项选择。 | | | |
| 1. There a boy an | d two girls in the playground. (| | |
| A. is | B. have | C. are | |
| 【答案】A | | | |
| 【解析】 | | | |
| 【分析】 | | | |
| 【详解】句意:操场上有 | 一个男孩和两个女孩。该句是 there | be 句型,要体现临近原则,临近主语 | 吾 a boy |
| 是第三人称单数,故 be 动 |]词用 is,故选 A。 | | |
| 【点睛】 | | | |
| 2 beautiful dress | es! () | | |
| A. What a | B. How | C. What | |
| 【答案】C | | | |
| 【解析】 | | | |
| 【分析】 | | | |
| 【详解】句意:多么漂亮 | 的连衣裙啊!句子是感叹句,What a | ++单数可数名词,句中 dresses 是名词 | 复数, |
| 排除 A; How+形容词+主 | 语+谓语!What+形容词+名词复数, | 故选 C。 | |
| 【点睛】 | | | |
| 3. My father and mother | good at () | | |
| A. is; climbing | B. are; climb | C. are; climbing | |
| 【答案】C | | | |
| 【解析】 | | | |
| 【详解】句意:我的爸爸好 | 妈妈擅长。该句时态为一般现 | 在时,主语 My father and mother 为复 | 数,其 |
| 后系动词应用 are, be goo | d at 意为擅长,其后应接动名词 clim | bing,意为攀爬,故选 C。 | |
| 4. There are floor | s in the building. Our classroom is on _ | floor. () | |
| A. four; second | B. three; the first | C. fourth; the third | |
| 【答案】B | | | |
| 【解析】 | | | |
| 【分析】 | | | |
| 【详解】句意:这个大楼 | 里有三层。我们的教室在层。 | 第一空表数量,用基数词;第二空表 | 顺序, |
| | | | |

用序数词,序数词前加定冠词 the, 故选 B。

| 【点睛】 | | |
|---------------------------|--------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| 5. —What does Tim? (|) | |
| —He a duck. | | |
| A. has; has | B. has; have | C. have; has |
| 【答案】C | | |
| 【解析】 | | |
| 【分析】 | | |
| 【详解】句意:一蒂姆有什么? | 一他有一只鸭子。does | 后跟动词原形 have,答语中主语 He 是单数第三人 |
| 称,故谓语动词用第三人称单数 | 女形式 has,故选 C。 | |
| 【点睛】 | | |
| 6. — your mother like n | naking salad? () | |
| —Yes, she | | |
| A. Does; likes | B. Is; isn't | C. Does; does |
| 【答案】C | | |
| 【解析】 | | |
| 【分析】 | | |
| 【详解】句意:一你(们)的妈 | 妈妈喜欢做沙拉吗?—是自 | 内,她喜欢。your mother 是第三人称单数,句子含 |
| 实义动词原形 like,排除选项 B | ; does 问 does 答,故选 | C · |
| 【点睛】 | | |
| 7. My brother can't play | _ piano, but he can play | table tennis. () |
| A. the; a | B. the; / | C. /; the |
| 【答案】B | | |
| 【解析】 | | |
| 【分析】 | | |
| 【详解】句意:我哥哥不会弹钢 |]琴,但是他会打乒乓球。 | 弹钢琴 play the piano,乐器前加定冠词 the;打乒 |
| 乓球 play table tennis,球类前不 | 加任何限定词; 故选 B。 | |
| 【点睛】 | | |
| 8. It's time football. (|) | |
| A. to | B. for play | C. to play |
| | | |

| 【答案】C | | | | | |
|-------------------------|-----------------------------|-----------------|-------------------|-----------------------|---------|
| 【解析】 | | | | | |
| 【分析】 | | | | | |
| 【详解】句意:到過 | 踢足球的时间了。踢足球 | k play foogbal | l, It's time | e to do sth 到做某事的时间了, | 故选 C。 |
| 【点睛】 | | | | | |
| 9. Tim likes | baseball. He can | it well. (|) | | |
| A. playing; playing | B. playi | ng; play | | C. playing; plays | |
| 【答案】B | | | | | |
| 【解析】 | | | | | |
| 【分析】 | | | | | |
| 【详解】句意:蒂如 | 母喜欢打棒球。他打的非 | 常好。like do | oing sth 喜 | 欢做某事,后跟动名词形式; | can 后跟动 |
| 词原形; 故选 B。 | | | | | |
| 【点睛】 | | | | | |
| 10. In, pec | ople can see bald eagles. (|) | | | |
| A. the UK | B. Cana | da | | C. the USA | |
| 【答案】C | | | | | |
| 【解析】 | | | | | |
| 【分析】 | | | | | |
| 【详解】句意:在_ | ,人们能看见白头 | :鹫。A 英国, | B 加拿大 | , C 美国,根据常识可知白头 | :鹫在北美, |
| 故选 C。 | | | | | |
| 【点睛】 | | | | | |
| 将所给句子的序号均 | 填在下面的横线上,使对 | 寸话完整、通 》 | 顺。每个 ^台 | 可子只能用一次。其中有一项 | 为多余项。 |
| A: Do you have an a | nimal friend, Jim? | | | | |
| B: Yes, I have two. | 11 | | | | |
| A: I have a parrot. Its | s name is Jimmy. | | | | |
| B:12 | | | | | |
| A: It's yellow and gr | een. It has no arms. It has | two wings and | d two short | legs. | |
| B:13 | | | | | |
| A: Yes. It can talk an | nd fly14 "How are | you?" | | | |
| B: <u>15</u> | | | | | |
| | | | | | |

- A. Does it have a big tail?
- B. One is a dog and the other is a rabbit.
- C. It's funny.
- D. What colour is it?
- E. What about you?
- F. Listen to it!

【答案】11. E 12. D 13. A 14. F 15. C

【解析】

【分析】

【11 题详解】

根据上句 I have two.我有两个。可知该句问对方的情况,What about you?你呢?符合语境,故选 E。

【12 题详解】

根据后面的句子 It's yellow and green.它是黄绿相间的。可知该句问颜色,What colour is it?它是什么颜色的?符合语境,故选 D。

【13 题详解】

【14 题详解】

根据"How are you?"引用的双引号,可知 Listen to it!听它说!符合语境,故选 F。

【15 题详解】

根据前面的句子 Listen to it! "How are you?"可知 It's funny.它很有趣。符合语境,故选 C。

【点睛】

根据短文内容, 联系上下文, 选出一个最佳答案。

| There16 a park17 | our school. We can see18 tre | es and flowers there. We can see a hill |
|--------------------------------------|---------------------------------------|---|
| behind the park19 Near the h | ill we20 see a river21 | are some boats on it. It is Sunday |
| today. There22 many children | in the park. Some are dancing and sin | ging. Some are playing. Who's under |
| the tree? Oh! They're Lily and Lucy. | They like23 books. They often | go to the park and read books. |
| 16. A. am | B. is | C. are |
| 17. A. on | B. with | C. beside |
| 18. A. a | B. many | C. any |
| | | |

| 19. A. too | | | B. either | | | С | . to | | |
|----------------|-------|-------|-----------|-------|-------|-------|----------|--|--|
| 20. A. can | | | B. do | | | С | . are | | |
| 21. A. Have | | | B. There | | | C | . They | | |
| 22. A. is | | | B. are | | | C | . am | | |
| 23. A. reading | | | B. read | | | C | are read | | |
| 【答案】16. B | 17. C | 18. B | 19. A | 20. A | 21. B | 22. B | 23. A | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |

【解析】

【分析】短文大意: 主要介绍学校旁边的一个公园以及孩子们在里面做的事。

【16 题详解】

句意: ______一个公园。A 是,B 是,C 是,根据句意及所给选项可知该处考查 there be 结构,根据 a park 可知 be 动词要用 is,故选 B。

【17 题详解】

句意: _____学校有一个公园。A 在······上,B 和······一起,C 在······旁边,根据句意可知 C 选项符合,beside our school 在我们学校旁边,故选 C。

【18 题详解】

句意:在那里我们能看见______树和花。A一,B很多,C一些, trees and flowers 名词复数,排除A选项;该句为肯定句,any常用于疑问句和否定句中,排除C选项;故选B。

【19 题详解】

句意:我们在公园后面______能看见一座小山。A 也,用于肯定句; B 也,用于否定句; C 朝;向,介词;根据句意排除 C 选项;该句为肯定句,故选 A。

【20 题详解】

句意:在小山附近我们_____看见一条小河。A能,情态动词;B做,实义动词;C是,系动词;根据动词原形 see 排除 BC 选项,故选 A。

【21 题详解】

句意:河上面______几条船。A有,B那里,C它们,根据句意及所给单词可知该处考查 there be 句型,表示某处有某物,There are some boats 有几条船,故选 B。

【22 题详解】

句意:在公园里______很多孩子。A 是,B 是,C 是,根据句意及所给单词可知该处考查 there be 句型,表示某处有某物,many children 表示复数概念,be 动词用 are,There are many children 有很多孩子,故选B。

【23 题详解】

句意:他们喜欢读书。read 读,A 动名词,B 动词原形,C 错误形式,like 后加动名词或者动词不定式表示喜欢做,故选 A。

【点睛】

阅读短文,判断正(T)误(F)。

I have a good friend in my home. It's a cat. Its name is Mimi. It's white and yellow. And it's very beautiful. I play with it after school. It often plays with a wool ball. My friends, Mary and Alice come to see it, but it is always behind the sofa or in a box. When my parents (文母) and I sit on the sofa, it stays with us. In the evening, I must study at my desk, but it is on the desk too. At that time, I put it on the floor.

| 24. Mimi is my good friend. | (|) | | | |
|----------------------------------|-----------|--------------------|----------|---------|---|
| 25. Mimi is a name of a cat. | (|) | | | |
| 26. I often play with a wool b | all after | school. (|) | | |
| 27. My friends, Mary and Ali | ce come | to see my dog. | (|) | |
| 28. I don't play with the cat in | 1 the eve | ening and I put it | on the f | loor. (|) |
| 【答案】24. T 25. T | | | | | |
| | | | | | |

26. F 27. F

28. T

【解析】

【分析】短文大意: 短文介绍了我的好朋友猫, 它的名字叫咪咪。

【24 题详解】

句意: 咪咪是我的好朋友。根据短文中的 I have a good friend in my home. It's a cat. Its name is Mimi. 可知咪咪是我的好朋友,该句与短文相符,故答案为 T。

【25 题详解】

句意: 咪咪是一个猫的名字。根据短文中的 It's a cat. Its name is Mimi. 可知咪咪是一个猫的名字,该句与短文相符,故答案为 T。

【26 题详解】

句意: 放学后我经常玩毛线球。根据短文中的 I play with it after school. It often plays with a wool ball. 可知 咪咪经常玩毛线球,该句与短文不相符,故答案为 F。

【27 题详解】

句意: 我的朋友,玛丽和爱丽丝来看我的狗。根据短文中的 My friends, Mary and Alice come to see it, but it

友果培优 yogor.cn yogor.cn 与优秀为友

is always behind the sofa or in a box.可知我的朋友们玛丽和爱丽丝来看我的猫,该句与短文不相符,故答案为F。

【28 题详解】

句意:在晚上我不和猫一起玩我把它放到地板上。根据短文中的 In the evening, I must study at my desk, but it is on the desk too. At that time, I put it on the floor.可知在晚上我不和猫一起玩我把它放到地板上。该句与短文相符,故答案为 T。

【点睛】

阅读理解。

There is a frog. He lives in a well (#) and he never goes out of the well. He thinks the sky is as big as the mouth of the well. One day a crow comes to the well. He sees the frog and says, "Frog, let's have a talk." Then the frog asks, "Where are you from?" "I fly from the sky," the crow says. The frog feels surprised and says, "The sky is only as big as the mouth of the well. How can you fly from the sky?"

The crow says, "The sky is very big. You always stay in the well, so you don't know the world is big."

The frog says, "I don't believe." But the crow says, "You can come out and have a look by yourself."

So the frog comes out from the well. He is very surprised. How big the world is!

| 29. The frog lives in (|) | |
|---------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| A. a garden | B. a pond | C. a well |
| 30. The frog thinks the sky is | () | |
| A. very big | B. very small | C. very high |
| 31. The crow from a well. | () | |
| A. is | B. isn't | C. doesn't |
| 32. The frog is very surprised when h | ne comes out from the well, because | () |
| A. he doesn't know the world is so bi | ig. | B. he doesn't know he can jump high |
| | C. he doesn't know the sky is blue. | |
| 33. The best title (题目) of the story | is "". () | |
| A. The Frog and the Crow | B. The Frog | C. The Frog in the Well |
| 【答案】29. C 30. B 31. B | 32. A 33. C | |
| 【解析】 | | |
| 【分析】该篇主要讲述了井底之蛙 | E 的故事。 | |
| 【29 题详解】 | | |

句意: 青蛙住在_____。A 花园, B 池塘, C 井。根据 There is a frog. He lives in a well (井) and he never goes out of the well, 可知青蛙住在井里, 故选 C。

【30 题详解】

句意:青蛙认为天空是____。A 非常大, B 非常小, C 非常高。根据 He thinks the sky is as big as the mouth of the well.可知青蛙认为天空像井口一样的,非常小,故选 B。

【31 题详解】

句意:乌鸦_____从井里出来的。A 是,B 不是,C 不。根据"Where are you from?" "I fly from the sky," 可知乌鸦从天上来,不是从井里来,故选 B。

【32 题详解】

句意:青蛙从井里出来的时候很惊讶,因为___。A 它不知道世界这么大,B 它不知道他可以跳得很高。C 它不知道天空是蓝色的。根据 So the frog comes out from the well. He is very surprised. How big the world is!可知它不知道世界这么大,故选 A。

【33 题详解】

句意:这个故事最好的标题是___。A 青蛙和乌鸦,B 青蛙,C 井底之蛙。通读全文,可知该篇讲了井底之蛙的故事,故选 C。

根据短文内容,选择正确答案,并回答问题。(要求回答完整)

Hello, I'm Sue. I'm twelve years old. I have a good friend. Her name's Alice. She's from London. She speaks English. We are at the same age (年龄). And we're in the same school near my home. We often do our homework together after school. After that, we like listening to music and reading storybooks. Alice likes PE. She likes playing basketball. But I don't. I like playing the piano in the evening.

| 34. Alice is years old. (|) | |
|--------------------------------------|---------------------------------|-----------|
| A. 11 | B. 12 | C. 13 |
| 35. Alice is from () | | |
| A. the US | B. Australia | C. the UK |
| 36. Do Su and Alice often do their h | nomework together after school? | |
| | | |
| 37. What subjects does Alice like? | | |
| | | |
| 38. What does Sue like doing in the | evening? | |
| | | |

【答案】34. B 35. C

- 36. Yes, they do.
- 37. Alice likes PE.
- 38. She likes playing the piano in the evening.

【解析】

【分析】短文大意:短文介绍了苏和她的好朋友爱丽丝。

【34 题详解】

句意: 爱丽丝_____岁了。根据短文中的 Hello, I'm Sue. I'm twelve years old. I have a good friend. Her name's Alice. We are at the same age (年龄). 可知爱丽丝十二岁了,故选 B。

【35 题详解】

句意: 爱丽丝来自____。A 美国,B 澳大利亚,C 英国,根据短文中的 Her name's Alice. She's from London. 可知爱丽丝来自英国伦敦, 故选 C。

【36 题详解】

句意: 放学后苏和爱丽丝一起做家庭作业吗? 根据短文中的 We often do our homework together after school. 可知放学后苏和爱丽丝一起做家庭作业,该句答语为肯定答语 Yes, they do. 故答案为 Yes, they do.

【37 题详解】

句意: 爱丽丝喜欢什么学科?根据短文中的 Alice likes PE.可知爱丽丝喜欢体育,该句答语为 Alice likes PE. 故答案为 Alice likes PE.

【38 题详解】

句意:苏晚上喜欢做什么?根据短文中的 I like playing the piano in the evening.可知苏喜欢在晚上弹钢琴,该句答语为 She likes playing the piano in the evening.故答案为 She likes playing the piano in the evening.

【点睛】

用所给词的适当形式填空。

39. My sister ____ (not have) any milk.

【答案】doesn't have

【解析】

【分析】

【详解】句意:我妹妹没有牛奶。该句是一般现在时,have 有,根据 any 和所给单词提示可知该句是否定句,My sister 是单数第三人称,否定句需加助动词 doesn't,后根动词原形,故答案为 doesn't have。

【点睛】

| 40. Let's (play) foot | ball together. |
|-------------------------|--|
| 【答案】play | |
| 【解析】 | |
| 【详解】句意:让我们一 | 起踢足球吧。let 让,后接动词原形,故答案为 play。 |
| 41. There (be) any | tea in the cup. |
| 【答案】isn't##is not | |
| 【解析】 | |
| 【分析】 | |
| 【详解】句意: 杯子里一 | 点茶也没有。any 通常用于否定句和疑问句,由此可知该句是否定句。主语 tea |
| 是不可数名词,所以 be 动 | j词用否定式 isn't / is not。故答案为 isn't / is not。 |
| 【点睛】 | |
| 42. The art room is on | _ (two) floor. |
| 【答案】second | |
| 【解析】 | |
| 【分析】 | |
| 【详解】句意:美术室在 | 二楼。two 二,该空做 floor 的定语,故用序数词形式,two 的序数词为 second, |
| 故答案为 second。 | |
| 【点睛】 | |
| 根据首字母及中文提示填实 | 党。 |
| 43. I like s songs unde | er the tree. |
| 【答案】singing##inging | |
| 【解析】 | |
| 【分析】 | |
| 【详解】句意:我喜欢在 | 树下唱歌。根据句意及所给字母提示,可知考查单词唱歌 sing,like doing sth 喜 |
| 欢做某事,此处用 sing 动 | 名词形式 singing,故答案为 singing。 |
| 【点睛】 | |
| 44. This box is too h | Can you help me carry it? |
| 【答案】heavy##eavy | |
| 【解析】 | |

【分析】

| 友果培优 | yogor.cn | 与优秀为友 |
|------------------------------------|----------------|------------------------------------|
| 【详解】句意:这个盒子太 | 。你能帮我搬它吗? | 根据句意及首字母提示可知该空填 heavy 重的,形 |
| 容词做 is 的表语,故答案为 heavy | 0 | |
| 【点睛】 | | |
| 45. The big tree is in f of our so | chool. | |
| 【答案】front##ront | | |
| 【解析】 | | |
| 【分析】 | | |
| 【详解】句意: 那棵大树在我们学 | 校的前面。根据句意 | 及首字母提示可知该空填 front,构成短语 in front of |
| 在······前面。故答案为 front。 | | |
| 【点睛】 | | |
| 46. —Do you have any h, Mar | y? | |
| —Yes. I like reading. | | |
| 【答案】hobbies##obbies | | |
| 【解析】 | | |
| 【分析】 | | |
| 【详解】句意:一你有一些 | ,玛丽?一是的。我喜 | 喜欢读书。根据句意及首字母提示可知该空填 hobby |
| 爱好,前面有 any 修饰,故用复数 | 形式 hobbies,故答等 | 案为 hobbies。 |
| 【点睛】 | | |
| 按要求改写句子。 | | |
| 47. My brother has a rabbit. (改为一) | 般疑问句) | |
| your brother a rabbit? | | |
| 【答案】 ①. Does ②. have | ; | |
| 【解析】 | | |
| 【分析】 | | |
| 【详解】句意:我弟弟有一只兔子 | 。根据实义动词 has | ,改为一般疑问句,需要把助动词 does 放到句首, |
| does 后面接动词原形 have,故答案 | ≅为 Does;have。 | |
| 【点睛】 | | |

48. There are some footballs under the bed. (对划线部分提问)

the bed?

【答案】 ①. What's ②. under

【解析】

【分析】

【详解】原句句意:床下有一些足球。划线部分是床下有的东西,用 what 提问,问句意为:床下有什么?故答案为 What's, under。

【点睛】

根据中文完成句子。

49. (没有任何果汁) in the glass.

【答案】There isn't any juice

【解析】

【分析】

【详解】句意: 杯子里没有任何果汁。没有 There isn't,任何 any,果汁 juice,该句是 there be 句型的否定句,故答案为 There isn't any juice。

【点睛】

50. Look at the fish. It has _____(没有手臂和腿).

【答案】no arms or legs

【解析】

【分析】

【详解】句意:看这条鱼。它没有手臂和腿。没有 has no,手臂 arms,否定句和用 or,腿 legs,故答案为 no arms or legs。

【点睛】

51. My mother (喜欢看电影) and listening to music.

【答案】likes seeing a film

【解析】

【分析】

【详解】句意:我妈妈喜欢看电影和听音乐。喜欢 like,主语 My mother 是单数第三人称,故谓语动词用第三人称单数形式,like 的第三人称单数形式为 likes,看电影 see a film, like doing sth 喜欢做某事, see 的动名词形式为 seeing,故答案为 likes seeing a film。

【点睛】

52. Look, the robot has (12 根手指和两只脚).

【答案】 twelve fingers and two feet

【解析】

【分析】

【详解】句意:看,机器人有 12 根手指和两只脚。12 根 twelve,手指 fngers,和 and,两只 two,脚 feet,故答案为 twelve fingers and two feet。

【点睛】

53. Liu Tao is (不擅长弹钢琴).

【答案】not good at playing the piano

【解析】

【分析】

【详解】句意: 刘涛不擅长弹钢琴。根据所给的汉语,可知不擅长做某事为 not good at doing sth, 弹钢琴为 play the piano, play 动名词为 playing, 故答案为 not good at playing the piano。

【点睛】

书面表达。

54. 以"Hobbies"为题写一篇小短文,介绍你自己和你的朋友的业余爱好。

要求: 1. 条理清晰, 意思连贯, 语句通顺。 2. 标点正确, 书写清晰规范。 3. 不少于8句话。

| Hobbies |
|---------|
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |

【答案】范文:

Hobbies

Different people have different hobbies. I have so many hobbies. I like reading books. I like drawing pictures. Also I like fiying kites. But my friend Jim is different from me. He likes riding bikes. He likes playing computer games. And he likes playing football.

【解析】

【分析】

【详解】1. 题干解读:该题目要求以"Hobbies"为题写一篇小短文,介绍自己和朋友的业余爱好。文章要

条理清晰, 意思连贯, 语句通顺, 同时注意标点符号要正确, 书写要清晰规范; 还要注意文章为一般现在时态并要符合句子的数量要求。

2. 参考词汇与句型:

参考单词: different 不同的; read books 读书; draw pictures 画画; fly a kite 放风筝; ride a bike 骑自行车; play computer games 玩电脑游戏; play football 踢足球;

参考句型: Different people have...; I like...; He likes...;

【点睛】

附加题 (20分)

阅读短文,选择正确的信息。

Animals are our friends. My family and I all like animals. My father likes birds. He has two birds. Every morning he has a walk with his birds. My mother likes cats. She has a black cat. My sister likes dogs. She has a white dog. It has big eyes and a big mouth. It's small and cute. I have a rabbit. It has long ears and a short tail. I usually play with it after dinner.

| 55 How many birds does my father | r have? () | |
|-------------------------------------|-------------------|-------------------|
| A. Only one. | B. Four. | C. Two. |
| 56. What does my mother have? (|) | |
| A. She has two birds. | B. She has a cat. | C. She has a dog. |
| 57. How many people in my family | ?() | |
| A. Three. | B. Four. | C. Five. |
| 58. What colour is the cat? () | | |
| A. It's black. | B. It's white. | C. It's yellow. |
| 59. When do I play with the rabbit? | () | |
| A. After dinner. | B. Before dinner. | C. After school. |
| 【答案】55. C 56. B 57. B | 3 58. A 59. A | |

【解析】

【55 题详解】

句意: 我父亲有多少只鸟? 根据 He has two birds, 可知他有两只鸟, 故选 C。

【56 题详解】

句意: 我妈妈有什么? 根据 My mother likes cats. She has a black cat, 可知我妈妈有猫, 故选 B。

【57 题详解】

句意: 我家里有多少人? 通读全文, 可知我家里有爸爸、妈妈、姐姐和我四口人, 故选 B。

【58 题详解】

句意: 猫是什么颜色? 根据 She has a black cat, 可知猫是黑色的, 故选 A。

【59 题详解】

句意:我什么时候和兔子一块玩?根据 I usually play with it after dinner,可知我晚饭后和兔子一块玩,故 \mathbf{A} 。

根据所给信息,选择正确的答案。

阅读短文, 选择正确答案。

Today is the Open Day of Sunshine School. There are many activities. Parents can visit the rooms and know more about the school life of their children.

| Welcome to our school | | | |
|-----------------------|--|--------------|--|
| When | What | Where | |
| 8:30 a.m | See the students' pictures | Art room | |
| 9:00 a.m | Watch the students doing sports | Playground | |
| 9:30 a.m | Have a parents' meeting | School hall | |
| 10:30 a.m | Watch two lessons (Chinese &. English) | Classroom | |
| 2:00 p.m | Have a free talk (about two hours) | Meeting room | |

| 60. Linda's mum can go to | o the to see picture | s. () | |
|------------------------------|-------------------------------|--------------------------|-----------------------|
| A. playground | B. school hall | C. art room | D. classroom |
| 61. How long can parents | watch the students doing spo | rts in the playground? (|) |
| A. An hour. | B. 45 minutes. | C. 40 minutes. | D. Half an hour. |
| 62. When does the free tal | lk end (结束)? () | | |
| A. At 3:00 p.m. | B. At 3:30 p.m. | C. At 4:00 p.m. | D. At 4:30 p.m. |
| 63. Fred's father is busy in | n the morning, so he can take | part in (参加) (|) |
| A. four activities | B. two activities | C. only one activity | D. all the activities |

友果培优 yogor.cn yogor.cn 与优秀为友

| 64. There are no students in the on the Open Day. () |
|--|
| A. school hall B. classroom C. playground D. meeting room |
| 【答案】60. C 61. D 62. C 63. C 64. A |
| 【解析】 |
| 【60 题详解】 |
| 题干句意:琳达的妈妈去看图画。根据图表可知在艺术室里看图片。故选 C。 |
| 【61 题详解】 |
| 题干句意:在操场上父母能观看学生们做运动多长时间?根据图表可知在9:00父母开始看运动,到9:3 |
| 的时候,父母要开一个会,中间是半小时时间。故选 D。 |
| 【62 题详解】 |
| 题干句意:自由谈话什么时候结束?根据图表 2 点开始, about two hours 大约两个小时, 4 点结束。故选 C |
| 【63 题详解】 |
| 题干句意: Fred 的爸爸早上很忙,因此他能参加。根据图表可知下午还剩下一个活动。故选 C。 |
| 【64 题详解】 |
| 题干句意:在开放日里没有学生。根据图表可知学校大厅是父母的会议,所以里面没有学生。故选 |
| A_{\circ} |